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AFGE Council 222

From: AFGE Council 222 <AFGECouncil222@hud.gov>
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 3:06 PM
Subject: BREAKING NEWS: Monday February 10th, 2025, Court Continues Temporary Stay of 

Resignation

 

 
February 10, 2025 

BREAKING NEWS: Monday February 10, 2025, 
Court Continues Temporary Stay of Resignation Deadline 

 

Dear AFGE National Council 222 Members,   
  
I am pleased to share that in our ongoing fight for fairness and transparency, during today’s hearing, the court 
continues the temporary stay on the resignation deadline originally set for February 6, 2025, and then moved to 
Monday February 10th. This means the resignation deadline for today Monday February 10th has been formally 
suspended, we are tracking for how long this stay will be, giving us the time and opportunity to address the 
critical issues surrounding the "Fork in the Road" proposal.   
  
This outcome is a testament to the strength of our legal arguments and the collective resolve of our members. It 
is a step forward in ensuring that your rights and interests are fully protected.   
  
What This Means for You:   
- The resignation deadline is officially stayed until further notice.   
- No immediate action is required from employees regarding resignation decisions.   
- All current work arrangements remain in place during this period.   
  
Why This Matters:   
The "Fork in the Road" proposal raised serious concerns about its lack of guaranteed funding, absence of 
binding contractual protections, and insufficient safeguards for long-term benefits. By securing this stay, we 
have ensured that these critical issues will be addressed through proper legal channels before any irreversible 
decisions are made.   
  
Next Steps:   
- AFGE National Council 222 will continue working closely with our legal team to challenge this proposal and 
advocate for your rights.   
- We will provide detailed updates as developments unfold, ensuring you have all the information you need to 
make informed decisions.   
  
How You Can Help:   
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- Stay informed by monitoring updates from AFGE National Council 222 through our official communication 
channels.   
- Continue performing your duties with the professionalism and dedication that define federal service.  
- Contact your local union official of AFGE to become a member and volunteer   
  
This would not have been possible without your trust, patience, and unity. Together, we have shown what can be 
achieved when we stand as one. While there is still work ahead, today’s decision is a powerful reminder that 
your voices matter and that we are stronger together. We continue to strongly suggest you do not resign. Please 
contact your local union representatives with any questions.  
  
Thank you for your continued support during this challenging time.   
  
In solidarity,   
Antonio F. Gaines   
President   
 
https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2025/02/10/judge-blocks-trump-buyout-offer/78389096007/ 
 
https://abcnews.go.com/US/judge-decide-fate-trumps-federal-buyout-offer/story?id=118642464 
 
 

Check out our website: https://www.afgecouncil222.com 
 

 
Do Not Reply to this email as the mailbox is not monitored. 

If you have specific questions concerning this e:alert, contact your Local President. 
Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to: http://www.afgecouncil222.com/aboutus.htm. 

To unsubscribe from future Council 222 eAlerts send email to mailto:AFGECouncil222@hud.gov with “Unsubscribe” in subject line. 
 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees 
 


